
Meeting Minutes 
DGIF Finance Workshop 
4016 West Broad Street 

Richmond, Virginia 23230 
 

September 22, 2010 
2:30pm 

 
 

Present:  James W. Hazel, Chairman, J. Brent Clarke, III, F. Scott Reed, John 
Montgomery, Lisa Caruso, Leon O. Turner, Sr, Curtis Dixon Colgate; Executive 
Director:  Robert "Bob" Duncan; Chief Operating Officer:  Matthew Koch; Senior 
Leadership Team:  Gary Martel, Charlie Sledd and John Moore. 
 
The Department of Game and Inland Fisheries conducted a Finance Workshop on 
September 22, 2010 at 2:30pm to answer questions from the members of the Board of 
Game and Inland Fisheries regarding a proposed License Fee increase request.  This 
presentation will be given during the October Board Meeting. 
 
 
 
     Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
     Beth B. Drewery, Secretary 
     Board of Game and Inland Fisheries 


